
March 9, 2022 

Booster Club Meeting Minutes 

Booster Club members present were Toni Colling, Crystal Hansen, Trish Schreck, Suzanne Bunde,  

Melissa Loest, Kim Betts, Bethany McCool, and Jessica Davis 

The meeting was called to order at 5:15 pm 

The Secretary’s report was emailed to the group by Jessica Davis– Crystal made a motion to approve, 

Suzanne seconded.  Unanimous approval.  

The Treasurer’s report was given by Kim Betts – account balance was reviewed – Melissa made a motion 

to approve, Suzanne seconded.  Unanimous approval 

Scholarships: Megan Lemke completed and returned her sheet with hours so far.  The deadline for hours 

to be turned in is May 1, 2022.  

Concessions: It was decided that we need a minimum of 10 workers for track season and 5/6 for 

baseball and softball season 

Scheduling: 

Funding Requests: AC movie license renewal (Amy Ruhland), Crystal made a motion to approve and Toni 

seconded – unanimous approval.  

Old Business: 

The donation to Boys and Girls Club T2 is completed.  Jessica Davis will deliver the stadium seats to the 

Boys and Girls Club in Adair.  

Shed: Trish does have blueprints.  It’s going to be cream corrugated metal to match the other buildings 

down there.  No window, light will be hung up – 12x12. This shed is for Booster Club use only, not 

shared. Ready to start this spring. Trish will go to board meeting on 3/21 for final approval.  

New Business: 

Track Season and getting concession stand ready – Sunday April 3rd is cleanup day at 1pm (***This was 

rescheduled to Sunday April 10th due to repairs being done on the water heater in the concession stand).  

We will marinate pork loins on Friday March 25 at 5pm and regroup on Sunday March 27 at 1pm for loin 

wrapping at the high school cafeteria.  

The Booster Club will purchase 2 new roasters and 1 crockpot for the concession stand.  Crystal moved 

to approve this purchase; Jessica gave the 2nd to the motion – Unanimous approval. Kim will purchase 

both.  



Tricia informed the group that Sue Bump (ReShape in Panora) has spin exercise bikes for sale for $300 

each. ReShape is upgrading their current equipment and these were offered to the Booster Club to be 

added to the weight room.  Club members discussed the different uses for this equipment including 

athlete rehab, strength and conditioning / PE classes as well as general public use. Crystal made a 

motion to purchase 4 bikes, Suzanne second – unanimous approval.   

The next meeting was originally scheduled for April 6th. This was rescheduled as a working meeting to be 

held prior to concession stand clean up. Trish is looking into gifts for post prom from the Booster Club 

(Tech Soup) 

Jessica made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:08 PM and Kim seconded the motion.    

 


